
 

 

                  REPORT of  ULLADULLA GARDEN CLUB VISIT 14.5.14. 

 

 

After visiting Jocelyn and Ewan’s native garden at Bawley Point for inspection, 

morning tea and purchasing of jams, chutneys and plants left over from the Easter  

fair, a coach load of 63 Ulladulla and District Garden Club folk arrived at ANU and 

were greeted by Diane. They were escorted to our Community Garden where Ewan, 

Malcolm and Steve spoke. The ANU generously made available the kitchen and BBQ 

in the Mess Hall where Marie, Harley, John, Marion, Kathy, Helen, Doug, Diane and 

Brian presented a beaut lunch of sausages, rissoles (kindly donated by Marie) with 

bread, salads and sauces, followed by popular ice-creams in cones. All the visitors 

were overwhelmed by our wonderful garden and it did look very nice! The decorative 

herb bouquets from the tables  were given to the visitors to take home. Thanks go to 

the working team and our co-ordinator, Marie.           

                                                                                                  

                                                                                                       Helen. 

  Addendum; No debrief necessary as all went swimmingly and Marie handed over to 

Sandra a list of helpful information from the day. The UDGC donated $120 to the 

ANU Dairy Restoration Fund and the tin can run around collected $56.60.We made a 

good profit. Everyone was happy! We could do something like this again?-Maybe?!                           


